
NEWARK TOWNSHIP HALL                                                    
DATE OF MEETING:  NOVEMBER  11,  2024                           
TIME:  7:00 P.M. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Supervisor Becky Roslund.  Board 
members present were:  Becky Roslund, Tessa Zuker, Tamey Skinner, Tyler 
Moomey, & Chris Bovee 

Guests present:  County Commissioner Steve Sopocy, Seth Lake,  Heather & Todd 
Reeser,  Katie Cooper, & Latisha Rameriez. 

Steve Sopocy gave updates with the County.  Wind Turbines are done in Gratiot 
County.  There is a  FOIA involving the first turbines installed by Breckenridge & 
Wheeler area.  The County may have some money for townships to ask for from 
the  ARPA funds.  Requests are to be sent to Chris Osteroff, County Administrator.  
All money is to be spent by December 2025.   

Minutes by Clerk Tamey Skinner for October 14,  2024 monthly meeting were 
emailed to Board members.  Tyler Moomey made motion to accept minutes. Chris 
Bovee  seconded.  Motion carried.   

Treasurer Report – Ending balance for October 31, 2024 was $95,309.02.     Tessa 
Zuker emailed a list of bills to be paid for November 2024.  Tessa Zuker made a 
motion that November bills be paid.  Motion seconded by Tyler Moomey.  Motion 
carried.  FDIC Program has been started through Commercial Bank. 

Election had a few mechanical problems but all were fixed.  There are 720 
registered voters in Newark Township.  The amount of voters was 416 (absentee 
ballots and hall voting) along with 115 for the early voting at the  County site in 
Ithaca.  Total of 531 voters for the General Election of 2024. 

CMS Support Team will put a Camera App for the security cameras on Katie 
Cooper’s phone. 

Land Division – John & Lori Misenhelder parcel #2908-033-012-12.  Two acres to 
be split along with .57 acres for a driveway.  Total of 2 ½ acres. Tyler Moomey 
made a motion to accept the land division.  Chris Bovee seconded.  Motion carried. 

This Property will now be presented to the Gratiot County Zoning Committee for 
approval for the Road and Property Variance of this property. 

The  Oath of Office for all members of our Board was done at November 11, 2024 
meeting by Clerk Tamey Skinner.  New officers take over November 21 at noon.   



Drain At Large decision to pay part or all the amount due will be tabled until the 
December meeting. 

 

 

Grant Road is finished for the Winter with 2 ½ inches of asphalt and gravel sides.  
In the Spring,  1 ½ inches will be added and extended to Luce Road from Alger to 
even the pavement.   

New email addresses will be assigned to the Supervisor, Clerk & Treasurer.  Julie 
Braun will get all set up.  Cost of Hosting the Website is $400.00 per year and 
$60.00 for maintaining and adding minutes, photos, calendar ect.  No fee for 
training to main website and then the Board can maintain it. 

CMS Fiber permit was granted through Newark Township on Washington Road. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.      

Tamey Skinner, Clerk 
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